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Communion Service 
Located in McKee Chapel

Contemporary Service 
Connect with God and with one another  
in authentic, relational worship in the Sanctuary

Christian Education Hour 
Programming for all ages

Traditional Worship 
Located in the Sanctuary featuring hymns, choral 
music and organ.

OUR MISSION

Tabernacle Presbyterian Church is called by God, led by 

faith in Jesus Christ and empowered by the Holy Spirit to 

demonstrate the Kingdom of God through worship, disci-

pleship and outreach. Honoring our heritage at 34th and 

Central, we will faithfully serve our community, city and world 

in the present and prepare expectantly for the future.

SUNDAY SCHEDULE

 

CONTACT INFORMATION

TAB’S TOWER CHIMES

This monthly newsletter is also available on the church 

website at: www.tabpres.org

All submissions should be emailed to Kristine Seals at  

frontdesk@tabpres.org. The submission deadline is the  

15th of each month for appearance in the upcoming month’s 

Tower Chimes.

Cover photo taken by Dave Streit

frontdesk@tabpres.org

tabpres

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 E. 34th Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205

(317) 923.5458

www.tabpres.org

8:00a 

9:00a 
 

10:00a 

11:00a
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Pastoral Reflection
Ambassadors for Jesus Christ

Dear Friends, 

Have you ever been in the middle of a conversation with someone when you 

have felt like this would be a perfect time to speak a word of faith to them, but 

then weren’t quite sure what to say or how to say it? 

Or, you’ve wondered if the way you are living your life is pointing others toward 

Jesus?

The truth is, all of us have felt this way, and likely still do. We’d like to help, so 

grab your calendars.

TabFest, November 9-11 at Turkey Run State Park. This is our “great get-away” 

for the Tab Church family and you are invited and encouraged to join us.  Our 

guest speaker is Rob Schrumpf, who is the lead pastor of Campus House at 

Purdue University. Rob is an engaging speaker who comes highly recommended 

(even by the President of Purdue University!) and is author of a book Living the 

Gospel in the Grey: The Art of Coming Alongside. Registration materials are 

available as well as confidential scholarships to help off-set the cost of TabFest.  

All-Church Read of Living the  Gospel in the Grey. We are so excited by the 

message Rob is going to share with us at TabFest that we want everyone to 

have a copy and read his book, so we have purchased one for you. You can pick 

up your copy in the Front Office. The book is a free gift from us to you. We paid 

$8 for each copy, so if you want to reimburse us, fine; or if you want to pay for 

someone else’s book, great; if not, the book is a gift to you. We just hope you’ll 

read it!

Wednesdays@Tab Dinner and Discussions starting October 3. In order to help us 

better understand and apply Rob’s teaching and to get us ready for TabFest, we 

are going to offer dinner, teaching and small group discussions on Wednesday 

evenings, October 3, 10, 17 and 24. (October 31 is Halloween). Plan to sign up and 

join us for Wednesdays@Tab - dinner at 6:00p, teaching and small groups from 

6:30p-7:30p.

Finally, Oscar and I will also be preaching a sermon series on the themes Rob 

raises in Living the Gospel in the Grey during worship from mid-October through 

mid-November.

Scripture calls us to be “ambassadors” for Jesus Christ to those who do not yet 

know Him. What a great privilege and responsibility God has given us. In order 

for us to be better trained and equipped; we hope you will join us for these great 

opportunities for spiritual growth, great fellowship and good fun!

I look forward to sharing in these experiences of “living in the grey” with you.

See you in worship!

				    Rev. L. John Gable
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Preaching Schedule Weekly Bible Readings
7

14

21

28

Job 1:1; 2:1-10
Psalm 26
Hebrews 1:1-4; 2:5-12
Mark 10:2-16

Job 23:1-9; 16-17
Psalm 22:1-15
Hebrews 4:12-16
Mark 10:17-31

Job 38:1-7 (34-41)
Psalm 104:1-9, 24, 35c
Hebrews 5:1-10
Mark 10:35-45

Job 42:1-6, 10-17
Psalm 34:1-8 (19-22)
Hebrews 7:23-28
Mark 10:46-52

7

4

21

28

October  2018

October Event Schedule

5

2

6

14

19

20

22

26

28

31

6:00p

9:00p

10:00a

9:00a

12:00p

7:00p

10:00a

7:00p

6:30p

2:00p

6:30p

Parents' Night Out

Preteen Lock-In

Fresh Stop Produce

Youth Confirmation Class

Indy Grace Place 

Celebration Luncheon

C. S. Lewis Meeting

Fresh Stop Produce

Recreation Committee

Portraits of Peace Women's 

Gathering

Trunk or Treat

Mapleton/Fall Creek 

Children's Arts Program   

Meeting

SUN

MON

TUE

WED

THU

FRI

SAT

MWF

5:00p

6:00p

6:00p

6:45p

10:00a

6:30p

9:30a

12:30p

6:00p

6:00p

6:30p

3:45p

6:00p

7:15p

7:00p

8:00a

10:00a

11:00a

IMPACT Youth Group

Cub Scout Pack

Women’s Bible Study

Boy Scout Troop 72

Women Alive

Prayer Ministry

Pastors’ Bible Study

Arts Academy Lessons

Purls of Wisdom

Wednesdays@Tab

Contemporary Service 

Music Rehearsal

Tab Tutoring

Handbell Choir Rehearsal

Sanctuary Choir Rehearsal

Circle of Hope

Men’s Bible Study

Rhythms of the World

Tab’s Open Door

WEEKLY MONTHLY

1st

1st

2nd

2nd

3rd

4th

2nd

4th

2nd

4th

HR Committee Meeting

Missions Committee

Adult Ministries

Facilities Committee 

Budget & Finance

Children's Ministries

Worship, Music & Arts 

Session Meeting

Prayer Team Meeting

Congregational Life

Deacons’ Meeting

Media Committee

Ladies Quilting Group

Ladies Quilting Group

Purls of Wisdom

Purls of Wisdom

SPECIAL

MON

TUE

MON

TUE

TUE

TUE

WED

WED

SAT

SAT

5:00p

5:30p

6:00p

5:30p

5:00p

7:00p

7:15p

7:00p

7:15p

5:30p

7:00p

7:00p

10:30a

10:00a

10:00a

10:00a

Please visit tabpres.org for a complete calendar of events.

World Communion
“Lived Out Faith: Serve Eagerly”
Exodus 36:1-6
1 Peter 4:7-11
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

“Lived Out Faith: Give Generously”
Exodus 35:1-9
2 Corinthians 9:1-15
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching

“Gospel in the Grey”
Rev. Oscar Clavel, preaching

All Saints Sunday
“The Art of Coming Alongside”
1 Peter 3:1-15
1 Thessalonians 2:8
Rev. L. John Gable, preaching
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In October of this year, we will celebrate the 10-year 

anniversary of Indy Grace Place which has been a Tab-

supported community ministry for several years.

In 1999, Dan Gushee was completing a three-and-a-half 

year prison term. Within a week of his release, he was 

introduced to Tabernacle Presbyterian Church through 

some trusted friends and he has been worshipping at 

Tab ever since. During his time in prison, Dan completed 

an Associate Degree, which resulted in a reduction in his 

prison sentence. For a short time following his release, 

he pursued a bachelor’s degree at IUPUI while working 

part-time. After a year of school, Dan decided to pursue a 

full-time job with the option of going to school part-time. He 

quickly landed a position working for Rolls Royce.

At this time, the idea of Indy Grace Place was starting to 

form within Dan. He realized that his transition from prison 

to post-prison life was, in his words, “exceptional.” In 

contrast, he knew many others were struggling with that 

transition and he began to wonder how he might help them. 

Dan began looking for a home to buy, and he specifically 

looked in the neighborhood near Tab. A home close to bus 

lines would be especially important. He bought his home 

in May of 2011 after a series of challenges, but, as Dan 

testifies, “God worked out this amazing thing.”

In 2008, Dan began to hear a clear message from God.  

He had hosted ex-offenders in his home through the 

years, but nothing “formal” had been established. The 

A Celebration of Indy Grace  
Meet Dan Gushee

message he heard from God was “I’ve given you what 

you asked for.” Dan heard this call and established articles 

of incorporation for Indy Grace Place. With support from 

several Tab members, a board of directors was established 

to help guide and support the home, in addition to providing 

relational support to the residents. Dan is the Executive 

Director of Indy Grace Place.

Indy Grace Place is specifically a home for ex-offenders who 

are looking for support as they re-enter society following 

a prison term. The home provides space for up to four 

residents at any given time. Residents must complete an 

application and go through an interview to be considered. 

The maximum stay in the home is 18 months. Residents 

have several responsibilities. These include payment of 

$70 per week for room and board, sharing in household 

tasks and sharing in an evening meal together. They also 

participate in a Christian life skills program called Wholistic 

Hardware and are required to complete a re-entry program 

through Brookside Community Development.

In the last ten years, over 65 men have lived for some 

period of time at Grace Place. Dan is grateful for what God 

has been teaching him through this work and in knowing 

that he is “a small piece of what God is doing in these men’s 

lives.”

Join Dan and his Board of Directors for the 10-year 

celebration of Grace Place on Sunday, October 14, after 

the 11:00a service!

Story by Paula Daum
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Nigel Foreman was born in Louisville, Kentucky and his family moved to 

Indianapolis when he was a young child. As one of nine children, Nigel played 

youth basketball and football at Tab. He started coaching at Tab in 1995 as an 

assistant coach in football, and later as an assistant and head coach in both 

basketball and football. Soccer has become a great passion of Nigel's over the 

past few years; coaching both in the spring and fall leagues.

Nigel is married to Anita Dian and has three children: Nigel Joshua, Angelo and 

Olivia. He also has three adorable grandchildren. All of Nigel’s children played 

youth sports at Tab, and now his grandchildren have started playing in the soccer 

league.

Nigel joined the Tab Recreation staff in 2006, the same year I became Director.  

As part of the staff, Nigel has worked as my assistant and now is almost 

exclusively the Recreation Chaplain. Nigel’s love for the Lord is infectious and his 

ability to work into all conversations the importance of faith and a relationship 

with Christ is impressive. All who have heard him pray are moved by his passion!  

Harold Henderson was born in Indianapolis, Indiana. As a youth, Harold, his sister 

Damita, and his brother Arthur, played basketball and soccer at Tab. As the boys 

got older they added football to their list of Tab sports. Their mom was a huge 

fan and despite being a single mom, she never missed a game. Both Harold 

and Arthur represented Indianapolis in the Peace Games, both in Canada and 

in Indianapolis, playing softball. They remember the opportunity fondly for the 

chance to compete while representing Indianapolis, for meeting athletes from 

Canada and even having a player stay at their house.

Harold started coaching at Tab in 2003 as an assistant football coach. In 2005, 

coach Steve Summerville talked Harold into being the head coach for the 

Cowboys. Despite being a die-hard Steelers fan, Harold coached and managed 

Cowboy teams in all three age divisions from 2005 to 2017. Today, he coaches a 

new 10U team named the Hoosiers. In 2008, Harold decided to coach basketball 

in an effort to keep as many of his football players together as possible. He now 

coaches in-house basketball Tab travel teams. 

Harold is married to Angela and their son Drake played football and basketball 

at Tab. Harold’s motto is “Do your best, that’s all that matters.” He says Tab was a 

safe haven for him and a place to learn, enjoy and have fun playing sports.

Spotlight
Tab Recreation Honors Its Volunteers

On Sunday, August 24, Tab Recreation presented the Louis A. Dawson award to Nigel Foreman and Harold 

Henderson as part of Tab Recreation Sunday. This award was established in 1957 to honor adult volunteers for 

extraordinary service in Tab Recreation and as a memorial to Mr. Dawson, whose devotion to the program was 

an inspiration to those who served with him. Below is a short description of the contribution of these two extraordinary 

volunteers.

Story by Ben Hughes
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2018-2019              
BASKETBALL 

Grades 1-6

2019                        
BASKETBALL        
Pre-K and K

2019                         
SPRING SOCCER 

Age: 4-12      

2019                          
NFL FLAG 

FOOTBALL        
Ages: 5-12

Open Registration 9/1/2018 1/1/2019 1/1/2019 1/1/2019
Closed Registration 10/20/2018 2/1/2019 3/29/2019 3/29/2019
Coaches Meeting 11/1/2018 2/11/2019 4/10/2019 4/10/2019
Start Date 11/3/2018 2/16/2019 4/13/2019 4/13/2019
End Date 2/23/2019 3/21/2019 6/15/2019 6/15/2019
Fee $45.00 $25.00 $40.00 $30.00
Divisions First and Second Pre-K and K Ages: 4-6 Ages: 5-6

Third and Fourth Ages: 7-8 Ages: 7-8
Fifth and Sixth Ages: 9-10 Ages: 9-10

Ages: 11-12 Ages: 11-12*

2019                          
FRIDAY NIGHT 

LIGHTS                 
HIGH SCHOOL

2019                          
TACKLE 

FOOTBALL        
Ages: 5-12

2019                         
FALL SOCCER          

Age: 4-12      

2019-2020 
BASKETBALL 

Grades 1-6
Open Registration N/A 1/1/2019 1/1/2019 1/1/2019
Closed Registration N/A 6/8/2019 8/2/2019 10/19/2019
Coaches Meeting N/A 6/17/2019 8/12/2019 10/29/2019
Start Date 5/5/2019 6/22/2019 8/17/2019 11/2/2019
End Date 5/26/2019 10/19/2019 10/26/2019 2/22/2020
Fee N/A $80.00 $40.00 $45.00
Divisions HS Skilled Players Ages: 7-8 Ages: 4-6 First and Second

Ages: 9-10 Ages: 7-8 Third and Fourth
Ages: 11-12* Ages: 9-10 Fifth and Sixth

Ages: 11-12

2018/2019 TAB RECREATION CALENDAR

Fresh Stop Produce
Fresh Stop is a buying program that brings 

in produce from local farmers twice a 

month providing it at different price points 

based on income. Higher income folks 

pay $25, lower income folks pay $12 and 

those with SNAP/EBT pay only $6. You 

have to order ahead of time by the Sunday 

beforehand and everybody gets the same 

variety of fresh, beautiful produce in their 

shares. Shares are picked up on Saturdays 

between 10:00a and 11:00a.  

What’s New? A grant from the Townley 

Family Fund has allowed us to do some 

fun things this year. We’ve had a drawing 

and given away kitchen items such as a 

spiralizer, a Foodsaver, knives and cutting 

boards. We’ve had chefs who cook up 

samples for us and talk about how we 

can use the produce in our share. Most of 

the time that has been Tab’s chef, James 

Bryant. 

We also received some donations which 

allow us to continue selling frozen grass 

fed beef. It is safer, healthier and tastier 

than conventional beef. 

Fresh Stop will be at the People’s Food 

Summit on Saturday, October 20, at the 

Garfield Park Arts Center, 2432 Conserva-

tory Drive, between 11:00a and 4:00p. Sally 

John will be making a presentation about 

our Fresh Stop program at 3:00p and 

would love to have your support.

Give it a try! The next Fresh Stops are 

October 6, October 20, November 10 and 

November 17. We could use more people 

buying at the $25 level, which allows us to 

get more produce in each person’s share.  

Fresh Stop not only benefits you and your 

family, but also provides the means for 

others to have a more healthy diet. Fresh 

Stop is also helping with the food desert 

situation in our neighborhood which has 

worsened in the last few years.

To participate, go to www.freshstop.org/tab 

to order your share or turn in your money 

at the Front Office.  For questions or to 

volunteer your time, please contact Sally 

John at sallybjohn@gmail.com.
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Tab News
Announcements & Events
UPCOMING PRETEEN ACTIVITIES
All Tab fifth and sixth graders are invited to several preteen 
activities this fall, so mark your calendars for these events:

•	 Preteen Lock-In, October 5, from 9:00p-9:00a

•	 Service project baking pies on Tuesday, November 20, 
from 6:30p-8:00p for the Mozel Sanders Dinner

•	 Christmas Party at Buca di Beppo on Sunday, December 
16, from 11:45a-1:30p 

PARENTS' NIGHT OUT
All Tab parents are invited to bring their children to Tab for 
an evening of crafts, games and a family-friendly movie on 
Friday, October 5, from 6:00p-9:00p in Lower Level B. We 
will have a separate childcare room for children younger 
than five. We will be serving a snack, but please feed your 
child supper before coming to Tab.  

TABFEST UPDATE
Registration for TabFest will continue in McKee Hallway on 
Sunday mornings through October 21. TabFest is our bi-
annual all-church retreat, where we go away together for 
a weekend of learning, fellowship, worship and fun. This 
year’s TabFest will take place in the Inn at Turkey Run State 
Park on November 9 through November 11. Adults will have 
three sessions with Rob Schrumpf, Purdue chaplain and 
author of Living the Gospel in the Grey. While the adults 
are meeting, the youth will have their own sessions as will 
elementary students. A separate childcare room will be 
available for children five and younger. Saturday afternoon 
has been set aside for us to explore the beautiful park and 
activities (which include hiking, biking and horseback riding) 
and we will have a banquet for our entire group together 
on Saturday evening followed by a fellowship activity. 
On Sunday morning we will have a worship service for 
all ages (and childcare for children five and younger) and 
Communion. Scholarships for TabFest are available. If you’d 
like to request a scholarship or have any questions about 
TabFest, please contact Jennifer Wirt or Sara Heitman.

PORTRAITS OF PEACE
Tab’s Women’s Ministry invites all women to “Portraits of 
Peace” on Friday, October 26, from 7:00p-9:00p in the 
Parlor. Please come and enjoy dessert, fellowship, Bible 
study and testimonies. It’s a wonderful way to get to know 
some new friends, deepen relationships and to grow in our 
faith. Please RSVP to Lezlie Laxton at lezlie5291@yahoo.
com.

LOOKING FOR BASKETBALL COACHES!
The 2018/19 basketball season starts on November 3. The 
season consists of a weekday practice and a game on 
Saturday (approximately 2.5 hour commitment per week). 
Clinics to help set-up a practice plan will be provided. If 
you love basketball and working with youth in a faith-based 
program consider signing up today. Contact: Ben Hughes at 
ben.hughes@tabpres.org or 317-926-9426

THANKS FOR GIVING RED AND EATING BLUE!
Tab members responded enthusiastically to the Give Red/
Eat Blue event. Twenty-four members donated blood to 
the Indiana Blood Center. This means that 68 transfusions 
were made possible because of Tab members. The 
patients who receive this blood will be forever thankful 
for your contribution. Additionally, Tab members enjoyed 
the Blueberry Festival. Forty-eight pounds of blueberries 
were consumed that Sunday in the form of muffins, scones, 
French toast and pancakes. Thank you for “eating blue” and 
spending fellowship time with other members.
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October 2018
Read Through the Bible

1 Revelation 1 Nehemiah 1-2 Psalm 96

2 Revelation 2 Nehemiah 3 Psalm 97

3 Revelation 3 Nehemiah 4 Psalm 98

4 Revelation 4 Nehemiah 5:1-7:4 Psalm 99

5 Revelation 5 Nehemiah 7:5-8:12 Psalm 100

6 Revelation 6 Nehemiah 8:13-9:37 Psalm 101

7 Revelation 7 Nehemiah 9:38-10:39 Psalm 102

8 Revelation 8 Nehemiah 11 Psalm 103

9 Revelation 9 Nehemiah 12 Psalm 104:1-23

10 Revelation 10 Nehemiah 13 Psalm 104:24-35

11 Revelation 11 Esther 1 Psalm 105:1-25

12 Revelation 12 Esther 2 Psalm 105:26-45

13 Revelation 13 Esther 3-4 Psalm 106:1-23

14 Revelation 14 Esther 5:1-6:13 Psalm 106:24-48

15 Revelation 15 Esther 6:14-8:17 Psalm 107:1-22

16 Revelation 16 Esther 9-10 Psalm 107:23-43

17 Revelation 17 Isaiah 1-2 Psalm 108

18 Revelation 18 Isaiah 3-4 Psalm 109:1-19

19 Revelation 19 Isaiah 5-6 Psalm 109:20-31

20 Revelation 20 Isaiah 7-8 Psalm 110

21 Revelation 21-22 Isaiah 9-10 Psalm 111

22 1 Thessalonians 1 Isaiah 11-13 Psalm 112

23 1 Thessalonians 2:1-16 Isaiah 14-16 Psalm 113

24 1 Thessalonians 2:17-3:13 Isaiah 17-19 Psalm 114

25 1 Thessalonians 4 Isaiah 20-22 Psalm 115

26 1 Thessalonians 5 Isaiah 23-24 Psalm 116

27 2 Thessalonians 1 Isaiah 25-26 Psalm 117

28 2 Thessalonians 2 Isaiah 27-28 Psalm 118

29 2 Thessalonians 3 Isaiah 29-30 Psalm 119:1-32

30 1 Timothy 1 Isaiah 31-33 Psalm 119:33-64

31 1 Timothy 2 Isaiah 34-35 Psalm 119:65-96
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SEPTEMBER WEDDINGS
September 1 - Jacinda Edwards & Paul Stetler

September 15 - Lauren VanMeter & Ben Fisher

September  22 - Tiffony Myles & Michael Williams

WELCOME LITTLE ONES
Congratulations to Samantha and Tyson Arnold on the birth 
of their baby girl, Alta Grace Arnold, on September 14. She 
is the granddaughter of Greg and Kathy Miller; and to Stuart 
and Katie Luzader on the birth of their baby boy, William 
Wayne Luzader, on September 16. He is the grandson 
of Paula and Kevin Luzader. Congratulations to these 
families.

OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY
The Tab Church family extends our sympathies to the family 
of Dorotha June Anderson, who passed away on September 
6; and to Carter and Suzie Booker and their family in the 
passing of Carter's mother, Ann. Please keep these families 
in your thoughts and prayers.

FINANCIAL REPORT

We thank you for your commitment to God’s work here at 
Tab! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!
October

Colin McHugh
Paula Daum
Jim Stokes
Dick Luchtman
Mark John
Lucas Urfalian
Morgan Barnett
Chris Fedor
Dove West 
Paula Means
Destiny King
Kate Ase
Charles Warren
John Person
Diane Tolsma
Kelli Cobb
Abbie Smith
Ann Mohr
Lenny Reel

Income: 
YTD budgeted income: 
YTD actual income: 
Income exceeds budget by:

Expenses: 
YTD budgeted expenses: 
YTD actual expenses: 
Expenses under budget by:

1
2

3

4
5

6
7

8

10

 
$1,328,007 
$1,403,050 

$75,043

 
$1,544,010 
$1,475,205 

$68,805
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY! (CONT'D)

October

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY!

October

11
12

13

14

15
16

17

18
20

21
22

Anne Reynolds
Peyton Hart
Peg Strodtbeck
Greg Miller
Sally John
Carter Booker
Sarah Souers
Bruce McGeath
Eliot Thomas
James Fowles
Nick Schroeder
Scarlett Grove
Marilyn Downey
Adam Packer
Barbara Deck
Carolee Berry
Steve Weyreter
Gilbert Orban
Stephen Weller
Grayson Parsons
Marion Hoopingarner
Mary Allen

23

24
25

26
27

28

29
30
31

Holly Gamage
Justin Wade
Annette Kendall
Lisa Hughes
Liza Howe
Sarah Pike
Jonathan Burris
Kathy Albrektson
Al Mayo
Janie Parr
Colin Brannon
Brook Johnson
Thomas Meils
Ben Donaldson
Nancy Normann
Eric Foote
Eric Guion
Joel Padgett
Cathy Schubert
Ben Hughes

3

4
6
7

8

10
11
15

16
18
21
24

25
27

30

Jon & Mary Dougherty (42 years) 
Steve & Ann Reynolds (37 years) 
Ben & Lisa Hughes (33 years) 
Bob & Kathy Brown-Mayes (34 years) 
Clyde & Rebecca Townsend (18 years) 
Mark & Teresa Lubbers (40 years) 
Mike & Margie White (57 years) 
Stuart & Katelyn Luzader (1 year)
Dave & Susan Liebel (2 years) 
Patrick & Bethany Chatelain (2 years) 
Ben & Kelly Donaldson (3 years) 
Chris & Katie Moore (10 years) 
Bill & Martha Sue Batt (52 years) 
Jeff & Sally Sumpter (42 years) 
Josh & Kristen Petruniw (7 years) 
Ryan & Ruth Miller (2 years)
Matthew Hawkins & Stephanie Sherrard (8 years) 
Diego Urfalian & Heidi Hoopingarner (10 years) 
Bill & Helen McGuire (38 years) 
Clayton & Katy Cummings (10 years) 
Nathan & Jennifer Challis (3 years)
Bob & Peg Padgett (32 years) 
Daniel & Amy Rexroth (17 years) 
Don & Elly Douglass (6 years) 
Einar & Lena Stefansson (34 years) 



New Members Welcome!

TABERNACLE PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

418 East 34th Street

Indianapolis, IN 46205-3795

POSTMASTER: Send address change to Tabernacle Presbyterian Church at the above address.

On Sunday, August 26, 2018, we welcomed the following new members to our Tab Church family. Here is some 

information about each of them that you can print out and add to your Pictorial Directory. Their pictures are on display in 

McKee Hallway. Please seek out these new members and do your part to welcome them to the fellowship of Tab!

RON AND JANE HARVEY

8020 River Bay Drive West, Indianapolis, 46240. Phone: 317-446-4727 (Jane - cell) and 317-727-

7201 (Ron - cell). Email: janeharvey8020@gmail.com and ronharvey8020@gmail.com. Ron and 

Jane were members of Tab several years ago and are glad to return and see many old friends. 

They have been married for 54 wonderful and fun-filled years. They have two grown daughters 

and four grandchildren. Both are semi-retired, as they work part-time. Jane works in early 

childhood education at Meridian Street United Methodist Church. They love to travel!

RICH AND GINA KLOPP 

910 Kessler Drive East, Indianapolis, 46220. Phone: 317-437-1574 (Gina - cell) and 317-459-

2441 (Rich - cell). Email: principal@richardklopp.com and ginaklopp@gmail.com. Rich and Gina 

have two children. Their son lives here in Indianapolis and their daughter, Maddy, just started 

college in Tennessee. Rich is the CEO of Water for Good, an organization that provides water to 

almost a million people in the poorest country of the world, the Central African Republic. Gina is 

starting a new career as an ESL (English as a second language) instructor. Both Rich and Gina 

speak French after living in both France and Canada for many years.


